
Learning    Lonsdale

Whole School News Information &

Dates for 

your Diary
We all had a good second week of the new term.
Different classes are now taking and leading the 
secondary assemblies, which is much enjoyed by the 
secondary students. A few changes to our lunchtime 
made the dinner queue much shorter; this is now 
working really well with less time in the queue and 
more time to enjoy with friends.

It was great to see several parents join Mrs Thiele and 
the Senior Team last week on Thursday to hear about 
moving the school forward. All parents are warmly 
invited to complete a survey about what they think 
school should keep, improve, start new or scrap. Your 
ideas will form part of developing the school's new 
strategic plan. Please use the link below to send your 
ideas:
https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/KISSFeedbackSurvey/

And last but not least a reminder, we have removed the 
photo pages on our newsletter and replaced them with 
a link to our Gallery website, where you can view our 
'best bits' every week. We hope you will enjoy viewing 
the weekly photo album.

Half Term 19th to 23rd February 
2024

End of term Thursday 28th March 
2024 – Pupils will go home at 

1.30pm
Staff Inset Day Monday 15th April 

2024
Pupils return on Tuesday 16th 

April 2024
Bank Holiday Monday 6th May 

2024
Half-Term Holiday 27th to 31st 

May 2024
End of Term Tuesday 23rd July 

2024

Please note that all  EHCP Annual Reviews 
will  have the option to be conducted 

remotely via Teams or telephone or can 
be attended in person. A l ist of dates for 
the academic year can be found on the 

website.

Monday 22nd January 2024

https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/KISSFeedbackSurvey/


News 

MONKEY CLASS

ALPACA CLASS

DRAGONFLY CLASS

ROBIN CLASS

In Literacy, we enjoyed listening to the Rapunzel story and answering 
comprehension questions. In Numeracy, we looked at adding 
numbers and reading thermometers. In Science, we looked at how 
the Earth, Sun and Moon all  move around each other and in 
Geography we discussed where water comes from using the water 
cycle. We enjoyed practicing the recovery position in Life Skills and 
making board games with Sea Turtles and Wombats in TaskMaster!

FALCON CLASS

As the weather has turned colder, Robin Class 
have been exploring all things winter. We started 
the week with 'One snowy night', a sensory story. 
In Mathematics, we played a game with a dice 
and drew a snowman . During the K & U, we put 
water outside and left it overnight to explore the 
ice on the following day.

In Monkey Class, pupils have been developing their 

understanding of non-fiction books in English. They have 

chosen a topic, made a front page and then made a contents 

page. In Maths, they have continued working on number order 

and 1:1 correspondence as well as properties of shapes. In 

Science, they have role played being an astronaut travelling to 

different planets, looking at the colours. They made their own 

longboat in History.

Thank you for continuing to send photos for news on Tapestry.

Dragonfly Class had a lovely week continuing our space 
exploration! We focused on the sun and moon - using key 
vocabulary to compare them, learning about orbiting, and how 
moon craters are formed! In English, we are beginning to discuss 
formal and informal letters before pupils write their own, and in 
Maths pupils are exploring measure. Some great discussions 
about the water cycle were had in Geography, and pupils loved 
sharing their views on our school in PSHCE.

Alpaca Class have been working hard this week. In English the 
children have been developing their reading comprehension skil ls. 
In maths they consolidated their knowledge of 10 as a number 
made of many combinations. In science they had fun exploring 
sphere shapes and making playdoh planets. The children did well 
discussing different pictures of transport, identifying past and 
present. ​ In PHSCE, the children explored things they should think 
and things OK to say.



News 

HIPPO CLASS

SEA TURTLE CLASS

GORILLA CLASS

WOMBAT CLASS

VAQUITA CLASS

S E CONDAR Y

Students started last week by planning their own 'Traditional Tale' - there 
were some very interesting ideas!  In Science, they did a survey on sounds 
that they can hear around school.  In Computing, we learnt about 
Algorithms and had a go at programming our Blue Bots. In Math, the Class 
have been learning about 3D shapes.  They went around the school finding 
examples of different shapes.  In History, we started to learn about Crime 
and Punishment in the Anglo-Saxon times.  In their second English lesson, 
the Class listened to the story of 'The Emperor's New Clothes' and discussed 
the  moral behind it.  In Creative, they started to paint some cave 
paintings.  In PE, we continued to do some Gymnastics.

Gorillas have been looking at their new topic 'Transport' this week. They 
have begun to explore what transport looked like in the past and how it 
had changed.
In Maths, we have been estimating if objects are heavier or lighter and 
looking at different types of measurement.
In English, we have begun to get to grips with our Poetry Unit on The Magic 
Box. We have been looking at different types of boxes and describing 
them.

Our new English topic is Poetry. Pupils have been writing 'Who Am I?' poems 
about themselves  and have heard and written poems about wintery weather. 
They have had some great ideas! In the week beginning 29th Jan, they wi ll be 
wri ting poems about animals, so i f they have a pet at home & would like to 
bring a  photo to base their work on, please send one in that day or email to 
Mrs  H in advance. In D&T they have been at the early s tages of making a hand 
warmer. Most pupils have been using a pattern for a  penguin and some have 
chosen to attempt a robin.  In Science, we continued to learn about sound, and 
we have identified the different sections of the ear. In Math, we have been 
practicing our number skills and revising our knowledge of shapes and their 
properties.

This week, pupils have explored many cross curricular aspects about 
Ancient Greece. They completed fact fi les about the gods (RE), learned 
which cities and places remain as part of modern Greece by comparing 
maps (Geography), aspects of their culture and organisation (History). In 
addition (note the pun) they learned about how buildings were constructed 
and use of triangular pediments as decorative features. Their Literacy task 
was to read and retrieve information from a text using source materials 
from the week's lessons.

A great week in Hippo Class! In RE, we learnt about Sikhism and how the 
Sikhism religion was founded. In Science, we started our new topic, Sound. We 
learnt that sound is created by vibrations, we used a  tuning fork to make 
ripples in water and watched the rice vibrate on a drum when we hit it. In 
PSHE we ta lked about things we would like to keep, improve, start new and 
scrap for the school as requested by Mrs  Thiele who is keen to hear our ideas! 
In Math, we have been doing division and learning the bus stop method. In 
Engl ish we took mock exams, Mrs  North i s very impressed by how much we 
have learnt. In History, we continued our Crime and Punishment topic; we 
learnt about the Anglo-Saxon justice sys tem and compared this to the Criminal 
Justice System we have in England today.



PANDA CLASS

ELEPHANT CLASS

TASMANIAN DEVIL 
CLASS

News 

UPPER SCHOOL

LYNX CLASS

GOVERNORS NEWS

We will use the following page over the next 
weeks to introduce our Governors to you.
Please read on to find out a bit more about a 
member of our Governing Body this week.

We have enjoyed learning about fractions in Maths by 

halving shapes. In English, we continued learning about 
poetry and thought about adjectives to describe Arctic or 
Antarctic animals. In Science, we investigated different 
sounds. We learnt about Anglo-Saxon place names and their 
meanings in history. As part of our Vocational lesson, we 
sorted recycling into the correct bins.

Another busy week in Lynx Class. During the Math sessions we have 
been learning about dividing numbers with reminder using the bus 
stop method . Also, we challenged ourselves with completing 
Functional Skil ls Practice Tests. In Science we looked at Sound and 
how it travels through different materials. On our Vocational lesson 
we have been researching and gathering information about 
everyday life in Ancient Greece. In Creative, we looked at work of 
Pablo Picasso.

Tasmanian Devils have been hard at work this week with 
looking at how the Egyptians decorated their pyramids, 
reflecting the craftmanship without modern day utensils and 
reproduced this in our Art lesson. In Science we have been 
exploring sound, how it is created and why some people can 
hear better than others. In Geography, we have been looking 
closer at Eastern European Capital Cities and Countries. In 
English we have been working hard at polishing our Functional 
Skills and looking deeper at how to achieve full markings.

In Math this week, our GCSE pupils have been learning about 
factorising by nominals and our FS pupils have been learning 
how to solve division using the bus-stop method. In Science, we 
conducted an experiment to measure viscosity . In Computing 
we have been learning about the COUNTIF function in 
spreadsheets and revising our knowledge of other functions. We 
continue to learn about relationships within RSE, we have been 
learning about different cultures.



E L L EN

Lonsdale Governors

in focus

S

Responsibilities/Committees:

School Development Board

Hi, I’m Ellen. I currently work in the Assessment Design 
team at Pearson UK. A key focus of my work to date 
has focused on the equity and fairness of assessment, 
the removal of barriers to access in products and 
emphasising student voice. Through my job, I was lucky 
enough to meet with teachers and students at Lonsdale 
to get their valuable insight for projects exploring 
accessibility and digital assessment for learners with 
SEND. In 2022, I came for a visit with my colleagues and 
was struck by how wonderful I thought the school was – 
so naturally jumped at the chance to join as a governor! 
I’m looking forward to contributing to and helping the 
school to provide the best education for the pupils at 
Lonsdale. 

T ONBARROW



BR I LL I ANT

B I TS

To view our best photos 
from last week, please click 
the link below, where you 
will be taken to the website 
gallery to see a photo album 
for each week:

https://www.lonsdale.herts.
sch.uk/gallery/?pid=187&gc

atid=12

Enjoy!

https://www.lonsdale.herts.sch.uk/gallery/?pid=187&gcatid=12
https://www.lonsdale.herts.sch.uk/gallery/?pid=187&gcatid=12
https://www.lonsdale.herts.sch.uk/gallery/?pid=187&gcatid=12


B I TS

This week the children worked with 
Miss Sumner. They started their 

session practising controlling their 
instruments to play louder, quieter, 

stop and play on command 
following a conductor and visual 

prompt.
Group 1 then began  working on a 

new musical phrase whilst Group 2 
practised playing the bubbling 

brook melody with dynamics. Next 
week we are looking forward to 

welcoming Group 3, Gorilla Class 
as they begin their Open Orchestra 

journey.
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WEBS I T E
INFORMATION

Visit the Student Area on our website

www.lonsdale.herts.sch.uk

You can find lots of activities in the ‘All Sorts of 
Things’ section.

Daily Home Learning Plan can be found in your class 
area for pupils who are not attending school.

BS L
Challenge yourself to some fingerspelling.
Words range from 3 letters to 9.
Keep practicing, and you will be a pro in no time!
3 letters; Car, Bus, Day, Ear, Wet, Dog, New
4 letters; Fish, Boat, Kick, Jump, Move
5 letters; Shape, Crisp, Catch, Field, House
6 letters; Anyway, Beyond, Device, Castle
7 letters; Puzzled, Quizzed, Jukebox
8 letters; Electric, Division, Creative
9 letters; Adulthood, Textbook, Frequency.
For a challenge, have a go at signing all your friends' 
and family's  names
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ASL Alphabet



MORE INFO



MORE INFO

Second Hand Uniform

Lonsdale School are keen to promote 
sustainability. If you have any good 
quality, preloved uniform you no longer 
need, you can drop it off at the school 
office in a bag clearly marked 'Second-
Hand Uniform Donation‘. Thank you!

Information about Free School Meals in Herts can be found here:
https://www.hertfordshire.gov.uk/services/schools-and-
education/at-school/free-school-meals/free-school-meals.aspx

https://www.hertfordshire.gov.uk/services/schools-and-education/at-school/free-school-meals/free-school-meals.aspx
https://www.hertfordshire.gov.uk/services/schools-and-education/at-school/free-school-meals/free-school-meals.aspx


MORE INFO

Get the help that fits your family, so you can 
juggle work and life

Thousands of families could be saving money on their childcare 
costs. But some simply don’t know what support they might be 
eligible for. The Childcare Choices website brings together all 
the existing childcare offers in one place, so parents can get 
the help that fits their family. This could be through Tax-Free 
Childcare, 30 Hours Childcare, or Universal Credit Childcare. 
Some families might be eligible to use more than one childcare 
scheme together and get the most out of it. And from next 
year even more help is on the way:

• From April 2024, eligible working parents in England with 
children aged 2 will have access to 15 hours childcare.
• From September 2024, the 15 hours childcare offer will be 
expanded to eligible working parents in England with children 
between 9 and 23 months old.
• From September 2025, eligible working parents in England 
with children between 9 months up to school age will have 
access to 30 hours childcare.

Support is also expanding for primary-school aged children, 
from September 2024, parents are expected to see an 
expansion in the availability of childcare in their local area 
before and after school, between 8am and 6pm, also known as 
‘wraparound care’. Don’t miss out on getting the support you 
are entitled to.

Visit the Childcare Choices website to check what offer you 
might be eligible for and sign up to the newsletter to get the 
latest updates about the childcare support expansion.

Visit: https://www.childcarechoices.gov.uk/

https://www.childcarechoices.gov.uk/
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MORE INFO



WEBS I T E
INFORMATION

Visit the Student Area on our website

www.lonsdale.herts.sch.uk

You can find lots of activities in the ‘All Sorts of 
Things’ section.

Daily Home Learning Plan can be found in your class 
area for pupils who are not attending school.

Student Area is 
here!

.lonsdale.herts.sch.uk

Login to find out more!

Then explore your class area and 
look at ‘Ideas Shared by and for 

Parents’.

Maybe send your feedback?
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